Crater FFA Alumni Meeting Minutes: 6 March 2012
Meeting opened at 6:45 pm. 16 members and guests present. Agenda, minutes of the last meeting and a schedule of upcoming events was distributed to all.

Leon discussed Alumni officer elections scheduled for 3 April as well as the Dinner Auction. Kathy White recommended everyone look over the thank you list to insure no one is forgotten. It was suggested that the Jackson County Buyer list be added to our invitations list.

Lynn Gladman discussed a need for presentation “clickers” and folding easels for chapter CDE events and asked Alumni fund these items for $146.79. Approved.

Lynn Gladman also asked Alumni to provide $150 to meet the shortfall in the National basket Washington Leadership Conference (WLC) Scholarship Crater received in 2011. Approved.

Someone asked if we needed to purchase more black tablecloths. Tabled for research.

Jim Miller discussed the 2012 Spring Dinner and Silent/Oral Fundraising Auction scheduled for 6 pm, Saturday, 11 February 2012 and asked Alumni to sell 200 dinner tickets. Leon estimated the cost of tri-tip, green salad, potatoes, French bread and coffee/punch at $7 per meal. The Alumni voted to sell dinner tickets for $10 in advance or $12 at the door. Alumni members present each checked out 20 tickets to sell. Kym Drake and Chris Beck discussed their efforts to create and mail 200 donation letters costing $96.80 in postage. Chris Beck, Lynn Gladman, and Jim Miller will meet with six student volunteers on Monday, 16 January to make follow-up phone calls to potential donors. Our goal is 75 silent auctions baskets, 10-15 bigger live auction items and 10-15 live auction desserts. We already have seven silent auction baskets. Brenda Redhead and Jeanne Heard will run the check-out table. Jeremy Kennedy will complete the auction program and Tom Damon is checking his availability as auctioneer. The Alumni voted to provide two complementary dinner tickets each to Crater Principals, and members of the School Board and Ag. Advisory Board. Interested Alumni should plan to meet every Thursday for the next four Thursdays, starting on 19 January at 6 pm in the Ag Lab to complete preparations for the Dinner Auction.

Mrs. Kostman demonstrated how to access FFA Record Book blanks and a sample completed Record Book via the Crater FFA website.

Lynn Gladman distributed a handout of the 27 potential college credits FFA members may earn in high school and the rules governing those courses.

 Mr. Miller announced that he has ordered the new FFA sound systems and it will arrive in time for our Dinner Auction.

Kathy White announced the $12 Stockman’s dinner scheduled for 14 January at 6 pm in the Mace Building and Leon announced the Rogue River FFA Beef Feed and Auction scheduled for 4 February.

Chrissy Reynolds received unanimous approval to receive $300 to create Crater’s Oregon State Convention Alumni Auction basket.

Meeting adjourned 7:45 pm.

